5. Newsletter

The Newsletter for the benefit of new members is issued once a month and appears on the club website. I also send out the newsletter by email to members on my distribution list. The Newsletter puts in place what is happening in the club from race reports, training information, photos etc. and is a good reference guide.

I would like to thank in particular your Chairman Tom Davies and Secretary Keith Reed for their regular reports. Also many thanks to anyone who has sent me various photographs and reports.

Thankfully this year was more normal as most races reappeared. I was able to attend various races and take photographs. I did from time to time delve back into the archives, which next year will be 35 years from when I produced the first Harrier.

Apart from attending various Cross Country events I could be seen at the Grizzly, the Cornwood Challenge, the Plymouth Half Marathon and 10K, the Totnes 10K and most recently the Tavy 7. Some of those events were particularly hot!

Cross Country events often provide the most interesting photographs but the Grizzly this year was particularly memorable. I and Chief Cheerleader Carol Hansen had a great time, as apart from taking photos we were handing out jelly babies and mini mars bars. The later often being a small treat which finishers in Cross Country events will be aware of.

If anyone has an interesting trip away or does something unusual then I should be pleased if you could send me a report so everyone can be aware of your adventure.

Due to covid and the lack of races I had to stop producing club rankings for the year. These were last produced for the year of 2019 but with many events returning to normal I will produce the road rankings for the 10K, Half Marathon and Marathon for this year. They will appear in the 2023 January Harrier. I and Keith have tried to keep up-to-date with events you have ran but if for some reason you have done an event which hasn't been mentioned in the Harrier and falls within the rankings then can you let me have some details over the next few weeks.

Hopefully you have continued to enjoy the Harrier.